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[Translator’s notes are bracketed] 

---------------------------------------- 

 

#CT179/32le, of 10.05.79 

TOP SECRET 

SPECIAL FOLDER 

RESOLUTION 

Of the Secretariat of the CC of the Communist Party of the Soviet Union 

Re: Reception at CC CPSU of Comrade G. Cervetti, members of the Leadership of 
the Italian Communist Party 

[It is hereby resolved] to task Comrades B.N. Ponomaryov and V.V. Zagladin with 
receiving Comrade G[iovanni] Cervetti and discuss matters of interest to him. 

[Two signatures: the first is probably "Yu. Zuyev" and the other illegible] 

____________________________________________ 

Vote results 

[Five illegible signatures, except for the inscription "On behalf of Comrade M.A. 
Suslov" preceding the last one] 

235/10.05.79/ Excerpts [forwarded to]: Comrade B.N. Ponomaryov 

Delivered 10.05.79 [illegible signature] 

________________________________________________________________ 

 

Workers of all countries, unite! 

TO BE RETURNED TO CC CPSU 
(Sector II, General Department) 
WITHIN THREE DAYS 

 

CENTRAL COMMITTEE OF THE COMMUNIST PARTY  
OF THE SOVIET UNION 

TOP SECRET 

("Special Folder") 

#CT-179/32gs, of 10.05.79 

Excerpt from Protocol [Minutes] #179 §32gs, Secretariat of the CC 

Re: Reception at CC CPSU of Comrade G. Cervetti, member of the Leadership of 
the Italian Communist Party 



Comrades B.N. Ponomaryov and V.V. Zagladin shall be tasked with receiving 
Comrade G. Cervetti and discuss matters of interest to him 

SECRETARY OF THE CC 

_________________________ 

[Copy] forwarded to Comrade B.N. Ponomaryov 

2ze 

_________________________________________________________________ 

SPECIAL FOLDER 

Top Secret 

[Stamped] CC CPSU/2556/ OCT. 05, 1979/Sector 2/TO BE RETURNED TO THE 
GENERAL DEPARTMENT CC CPSU 

CC CPSU 

Re: Reception at CC CPSU of Comrade G. Cervetti, member of the Leadership of 
the Italian Communist Party 

Comrade A. Natta, member of the Leadership of the Italian Communist Party, 
Secretary for Coordination of the CC ICP, was instructed by Comrade E. 
Berlinguer to inform that Comrade G. Cervetti, member of the ICP Leadership, 
who is arriving in Moscow on October 7 for a short period of rest, is authorized to 
discuss a number of special issues (including financial ones) at the CC CPSU 
(coded telegram from Rome, spec. #1474, of Oct. 3, 1979). 

We believe it expedient to grant the request of the ICP Leadership and receive 
Comrade G. Cervetti at CC CPSU and discuss the matters of interest to him. 

Draft resolution of the CC CPSU is enclosed herewith. 

(Signed) V. Zagladin, 

Head of the International Department, CC CPSU 

October 4, 1979 

25-C-1803 


